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From: David Heilpern <davidheilpern@bigpond.com.au>

To: Michelle Newbery <Michelle.Newbery@parliament.nsw.gov.au>
Date: Friday, 26 August 2005 9:39

Subject: Re: Inquiry into community based sentencing options

Michelle,

As to question one, it is | think NSW Health, but I'm not sure. The
hospital is called Chisolm-Ross and it is | think a public psychiatric
unit connected to a hospital.

As to question two, my staff assure me they sent the paper. A copy is
attached to save any further problems!

Regards,

David

Michelle Newbery wrote:

> Dear Magistrate Heilpern | was hoping you would be able to clarify a
> point in your evidence for me. On page 44 (your copy may have a

> different font and hence slightly different page number) of the

> franscript you say that when you send a person to the mental hospital,

> the closest one being Goulburn, you often receive a one-page report

> saying the person is not suffering from a mental illness. Would you

> know who provides the mental hospital service you talk about? Would it
> be NSW Health? Also the Committee is meeting next week so | would
> appreciate if you could please forward the question you took on

> notice, which was to provide a copy of the paper you co-wrote on

> section 12 bonds. Please send the paper to the Law and Justice

> Committee, Parliament House, Macquarie Street, Sydney 2000. If you
> have already sent it directly to Christine Robertson or one of the

> other members, could you please let me know so | can follow up with

> them. Any queries feel free to give me a call on 9230 3389. Thank

> you. RegardsMichelle




